
 

Modified Fundamentals of Caregiving: $35.00 
 
Modified Fundamentals of Caregiving Training was a Self-Study course for NA-C’s 
     (Nursing Assistant – Certified), LPN’s (Licensed Practical Nurses) and RN’s (Registered 
     Nurses) only.  With I-1163 taking effect on 01-07-12, Modified Fundamentals of 
     Caregiving Training is no longer required, and ceases to exist. 
     MFOC was still available for those eligible to take it (those NA-C’s, LPN’s and RN’s employed in a BH, AFH, or 
      GH before 01-07-12), until 05-05-12.  For those employed before 01-07-12, and who have not yet completed 
      MFOC, they will have to take this matter up with Aging and Disability Services (ADSA) of DSHS.   
      Contact Paul Riedel at: 360 725-2546; or RiedePH@dshs.wa.gov 

 

There is no more “Self-Study Modified Fundamentals of 
Caregiving” Training for NA-C’s, LPN’s, or RN’s. 

Go to: www.aasa.dshs.wa.gov/professional/ 
     Scroll to the “Training Requirements & Classes” section for links to 
     understanding I-1163. 
 


